Annual Report on Certification of Institutions

Restructuring Higher Education Financial and
Administrative Operations Act

May 18, 2010



The Council of Higher Education for Virginia certified institutions at its May 18, 2010
meeting:

BE IT RESOLVED that the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia certifies for
2010-11 that the following public institutions have satisfactorily met the performance
standards of the Higher Education Restructuring Act and Appropriation Act:

Christopher Newport University
College of William and Mary
George Mason University

Norfolk State University

Old Dominion University

Radford University

University of Mary Washington
University of Virginia

University of Virginia’s College at Wise
Virginia Commonwealth University
Virginia Community College System
Virginia Military Institute

Virginia Tech

BE IT RESOLVED that the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia certifies for
2010-11 the following public institutions as having substantially met the performance
standards of the Higher Education Restructuring Act and Appropriation Act:

James Madison University
Longwood University
Richard Bland College
Virginia State University

In addition,

1. After careful consideration of the request from James Madison University, the
Council has decided not to grant an exemption from Measure A.5.b. Degrees per
FTE Students. However, because the institution has exhibited substantial
progress toward meeting this measure, a remedial plan will not be necessary.

2. Longwood University has met its 2009 target for Measure A.1.a. In-State
Enrollment, therefore, a remedial plan will not be necessary.

3. Richard Bland College provide the Council with a progress report on the
implementation of their October, 2009 remedial plan by August 1, 2010

4. University of Virginia’s College at Wise provide the Council with a progress report
on the implementation of their October, 2009 remedial plan by August 1, 2010.

5. Virginia State University



a. The Council will change the 2009-10 target/threshold for the ratio of
degree per FTE students .144/.115; and

b. The Council requests the president and rector of the Board of Visitors are
requested to meet with the Restructuring Subcommittee to ensure
success with future performance assessments.



